2016 Inform the Delegate Assembly Minutes
Saturday April 2, 2016
Hosted by Honolulu #2
9:05-9:19 
Call to Order with the Serenity Prayer, Host DCM announcements, Guests and Sobriety Birthdays
Reading – Andrea –Appendix A Service manual, what the Delegate takes to the assembly.
9:20-9:30 
Delegate’s Report is available on the area17aa.org website.
9:30-10:55
Panel groups – Meet, discuss and prepare presentations.
11:10-11:40
Panel 1: Cooperation with the Professional Community – Tommy G.
II. Cooperation with the Professional Community Consider discontinuing the pamphlet “Three Talks to Medical Societies by Bill 
W.” Page 408

A. Consider adding text regarding A.A. and medications to the pamphlet “If You are a Professional…” Page 409
B. Considering adding text to the pamphlet “Is there an Alcoholic in the Workplace?” Page 410
Committee Consensus:  To discontinue the current pamphlet or revise it to one talk with current language.

Pamphlet, “AA and medications” to medical community, a great pamphlet revision so that AA is not against “drugs” but put new text in.Text to, “Alcoholic in the workplace” add a sentence to the pamphlet. Aim is to explain to professionals that there are others concerned with that subject… consensus was in support with one decent that it mat be promotion rather.

Comments:
Language of pamphlet is old (1930), revision to use proper current language of medical community

Pamphlet for the medical community, the pamphlet is for me not the doctor, follow medical advise, we are not doctors.

Final Consensus:      A. shorten it, update the language, Consensus passed



      B. change the text listed , consensus passed



       C. Workplace pamphlet, add sentence yes
11:45-12:15
Panel 2:  Grapevine – Pattilynne    IV. Finance- 
B. Review the Conference approved level of $5,000 for individual bequests to The General Service Board from A.A. members. 
Pages 447 - 448
C.  Review the Conference approved maximum annual contribution to the General Service Board from an individual A.A. Member of $3,000.  Pages 449 – 450
A. 5,000 individual bequest : 

B. max annual contribution of $3,000

Comments: Given scope of GSO services, amounts should be up to the GSC. Bequest should be 1,000,000 with no conditions, annual should be $10,000 because today’s economy there isn’t much difference. 

This issue comes around often, people are not using the max. amount much. We need to each contribute our share and AA would be self-supporting. 

Make contributions in the name of other people.

If we don’t grow we will die, more expenses coming up in the future, not conditions on a contribution then no limits.

Final Consensus

A. Consensus was $10,000 yes, more than half against no limit

B. Raise it with limits ($6000) was the consensus

1:15-1:45
Panel 3: Cooperation with the Elder Community (CEC) – Jack   Literature - Group 1
A. Consider developing a plain language version of the Big Book, Alcoholics Anonymous. Pages 511 – 523
B. Consider developing plain language Big Book

Agenda Item A: Consider developing a plain language version of the Big Book, Alcoholics Anonymous.

This committee: the result shows 4 were in agreement and 5 were opposed to it.

Pros: 

1) Serves people with less education 2) This has been requested by the deaf and prison population 3) Plain language is a specific style used in other instances for example government and financial institutions  4) A way to reach the still suffering alcoholic 

Cons: 

1) Current version helps to develop a closer relationship with a sponsor 2) Confusing to have two different Big Books in English 3) Could possibly create separation or division among groups in AA breaking apart AA Unity as a whole 4) Expense of time and money  5) Meaning gets changed even in their example “We agreed that alcohol was stronger than us – that our lives were out of control”, 6) This not a new thing, Alcoholics Anonymous has reached out to people since its inception that may not understand the book

At the present time based on our split decision we suggest no at the present.  However maybe bring up later down the road.

Consensus was no at this time.
Discussion:

Plain language” intended audience can easily access and understand to use the information.

For: At first people object at the thought of “changing” the big Book. This intended document would be a translation of the Big Book at about a 3rd grade level, incarcerated people could use it, English language learners, deaf community, remote communities and loners. Should we consider this? It is a translation not a replacement…group had 4/5 Pass to additional consideration.

Comments: One group said no because of the deep spiritual connection with their sponsor as they worked through the Big Book. 

I want to know is how the separation of those who can understand against those who can’t, can we have it in ebonics.

No to the complete translation but a “cliff notes” version

One meeting supported it because they do a lot of corrections work and English language learners.

A member who couldn’t read at all learned how to read from the Big Book

Who’s interpretation are we going to use… the words can be interpreted in so many different ways.

Maybe do illustrations for the parts that people don’t understand, I understand better when there are pictures.

Many advisory actions have been made to NEVER change the first be changed

Change is inevitable

Being on the remote communities roundtable I heard how some people do not have access to sponsors, care is a part of all translations out of GSO.

When I first came in, I didn’t know how to read, I came to meetings and asked questions and work with others so that I can understand. Today I get that, I have been taught through sponsorship.

My brain was fried when I got here, so I joined a Big Book study and for 6 years and someone gave me a Big Book dictionary and so I could live with a version for low readers.

How many translations that have an exact translation, anything to save lives.

I work with ELL students and anything to help get them started on the road to recovery is a good thing

Use a dictionary

Consensus was: not at this time.
1:50-2:20
Panel 4:  Mynah Bird – Jim D.   VI. Literature – Group 2
H. Consider request for revision to the pamphlet “Young People and A.A.” Pages 550 - 597
I. Consider request to update the pamphlet “Twelve Traditions Illustrated.”

Pages 598 – 615
H. Revision to Young peoples pamphlet to include information on YP conferences

This suggestion was to review the pamphlet “Young People and AA” and to consider inclusion of information about young people’s conferences. The group agreed that a reference should be included by pointing them to the current pamphlets that are already available for conferences, conventions, and roundups.  It was brought up that the YPAAs are a separate entity and are autonomous in how they arrangements.

I: Consider request to update the pamphlet “Twelve Traditions Illustrated.”

The information given suggested some changes in the language that would take away from the wording that comes from Bill W. Most of our group was not in favor of changing the language/text.  However, there was consensus that the illustrations should be more reflective of today.  Fedoras were mentioned as being removed, but they are coming back in style.  I member said he likes the picture of the still.  But, we didn’t think that people would know what that was.  

Comments:

I know more now about alcohol than when I was drinking

Move the quiz to the front of the YP’s pamphlet

My group saw a large wordy “oldfashioned” update and more concise.

Last fall assembly, we voted to get more information in living sober, some mention in the YP pamphlet about the fun they have might be helpful.

Spend funds elsewhere

How many YP read the pamphlets, we need apps not pamphlets

Consensus: H revision: more in favor than opposed


          I  Update – many in favor of changing illustrations and not the text

2:25-2:55
Panel 5:  Website – Sue  VII. Public Information – Group 1
C. Public Information Comprehensive Media Plan. 

1. Review the trustees’ Public Information Committee report on the Public Information Comprehensive Media Plan.

2. Review 2016 Public Information Comprehensive Media Plan Pages 680 – 694
2015 Comprehensive Media Plan

Committee did an in-depth study of how the TV/internet/social media found that a Google 

Do you think the media plan will be beneficial for AA as a whole?

Bottom line is how do we carry the message…Pros everyone uses internet to get information, how do we let people know that AA is there in a social media setting, this will help us carry the message better to the new “technology driven” society, plant a seed.

Our committee is in favor of the plan but keep it as simple as possible, 

Anonymity concerns: My home group is against all change, things are fine they way they are, in favor of the yellow pages, I got the message without the internet.

Comments: 

 We used yahoo groups to get information out for volunteers to help PI work.

There are tools and technology to reach the younger alcoholic and we should definitely use this.

When I shared a Bill W video, one of my students was able to connect with the woman who shared about the world coming into full color when she drank. Different forms of media works.

Consensus was in favor of the plan.

3:15-3:45
Panel 6:  Public Information – Cynthia B.  VII. Public Information – Group 2 
E. Discuss a request to reconsider the 2011 Advisory Action regarding the “Policy on Actors Portraying A.A. Members or Potential A.A. Members in Videos Produced by the General Service Board or its Affiliates.”  Pages 705 – 713
Are you concerned with full faced views? No with a full statement that the people were actors portraying alcoholics. Hearing impaired need full face view to understand what is being said.  Disclaimer in of greatest concern. Want as many PSA’s as possible with many different types of people for purposes of “identifying”. Good with using faces as long as we are using the disclaimer.

Comments: 

I would like to see a disclaimer at the beginning of the video as well as well as at the end. 

Full faces may have a confusing message to members, there are very unique ways to work around showing full faces.

I saw the video and it had a really good message, at first it tripped me out but I got the message and it wasn’t about the messenger.

I saw the video Bill W., it was a lot different than reading a book.

Consensus: majority want it to be reconsidered.

3:50-4:20
Panel 7:  Corrections – Erik T.  IX. Report and Charter
A. The A.A. Service Manual, 2016-2017 Edition:  

2.Consider adding definition of “Service Manual” to Glossary of Service Terms.




A.2. yes unanimous 

Comments: Some felt it necessary clarification of service the team

3. Consider adding text in the Third Legacy Procedure chart in Chapter One.

3. yes unanimous

Comment: needs consistency
4. Consider draft text for a section on “Local Forums” to be added to Chapter Nine.

4. Some would like more definition of the purpose of local forums and referral to regional forum, but all agree on the need for definition.

5. Consider removing endnote #4 in Concept Twelve of the Twelve Concepts for World Service.

5. Unanimous agreement on removal.

Comment: Bill used the same verbiage in other writings, consider removing the end note because it was added after Bill died.

6. Consider request to revise text in the Concept Eleven essay regarding “male/female” distinctions in the Twelve Concepts for World Service.        Pages 721 – 742
6. Unanimous against removal, revise footnote to reflect 21st century

Comments: Changing the footnote is not enough. Need to bring this into the 21st century. If we lose these two paragraphs, has to do with relating ourselves to others, there is no good reason for these two paragraphs to be left in place. 

Bill’s writing back in the 30’s reflects how things were back then. People don’t even read the Big Book, they will miss this tiny footnote. Don’t take the sentences out of context, read the whole paragraph then it makes sense.

B. Consider A.A.W.S. recommendation regarding an alternative publishing schedule for The A.A. Service Manual/Twelve Concepts for World Service. Pages 743 – 746
B. Committee was in favor of changing the schedule.

Comments: What percent of the service manual changes each year? Not much.

Final Consensus:

(A2) majority in favor

(A3)  “   in favor

(A4)   “  in favor

(A5)  “  in favor or removal

(A6)  “  2/3 in favor

(B)   majority in favor

4:025- 4:55
Ask It Basket/ What’s on your mind?/Adjourn with the Declaration of Unity

On the topic of plain language Big Book: 20% of students in Hawaii are special education with a 3rd grade level of reading, any translation that will help them to be able to recover in the future should be done. 

Our service manuals are changed every year.

Members shared their experience at PRAASA: Spiritual experiences, highlights
Hawaii Area 17 Orientation Assembly
Sunday April 3, 2016
Hosted by Honolulu #2
9:00-9:15 
Call to Order with the Serenity Prayer, Host DCM announcements

Reading – Brook, Service Manual S54 The Annual Conference meeting concept XII.



       S 55 What goes on at the Conference

Explains duties of the delegate at the GSC

9:15-9:45 
Officer Reports: (4 minutes)


Secretary: Minutes presented, Brook motioned to accept, 2nd by Corrine,  passed
Treasurer: Treasurer’s report had one small mistake and revision was made to final report. 
Motion to accept- Matea 2nd by Kathy. Passed
Registrar- Asked for new registrations, approx. 97 members signed in this weekend. New information is being added all the time, new GSR information needed for GSO reviewed.


Alternate Delegate-


 Alternate Chair- 
Aloha and welcome Panel 65 trusted servants,

It’s a great honor to serve Area 17 as the Alternate Chair.   This is the first year of this panel… and what a ride the first year has been.  And just when I start to feel like I totally understand this service position, something new comes up.   

Since the Inventory Assembly and according to the Structures and Guidelines relating to the alternate area chair’s responsibilities, I have…

· Attended the Annual Hawaii Convention Steering Committee meetings

· Working with the Kathleen to request proposals for locations to host the 2017 convention.  Judy will give an update in her report.

· Working closely with the Convention Chair to share my experience, strength and hope with planning.

· Invited to attended the Oahu Intergroup Meetings – Attended the meetings.  

· Assist with supporting the coordination and planning of upcoming Area assemblies and committee meetings:

*Inventory assembly: Inform the Delegate Assembly: Mahalo to District 2, the fellowship of the Honolulu District for this wonderful weekend.   It’s a lot of work to put these assemblies.  We so appreciate the service by everyone.  

· 23 groups in the district.

· District goes from Black Experience to Alii Speakers

*May Committee Meeting: Hosted by District 17, Waianae on Saturday, May 21, 2016.   The date and location is currently being finalized.  We should have all the information at the February committee meeting.  DCMs, Standing Committee Chairs and Area Officers should be in attendance.  Please contact Deborah L., new DCM of the Waianae District early to request homestay and transportation.   Also, please remember from the airport to the meeting is 45 minutes.   Please take this into consideration when booking your travel.    Hopefully, everyone traveling to Oahu from the neighbor islands has already booked your travel.   

*Budget Assembly:  hosted by District 11, Kihei on August 27 & 28, 2016 on Maui.    Please start to make your travel arrangements for Maui.   We will be approving the 2017 proposed budget.    My experience has shown me that nothing is more “passionate” to an AA member than money. To assist with a smooth assembly, we encourage all the GSRs, DCMs, Standing Committee Chairs and Officers to send in their registration forms as soon as possible.  There is no online registration available for assemblies.   Registering early benefits all of us.  (1) Helps the hosting district plan and prepare for us, this includes homestay and transportation requests (2) registration fees support the expenses related to the assembly, and (3) booking travel earlier than later is prudent. Assemblies do not have online registration, you must print out the registration form and send it in with your check.  You may contact transportation and homestay via email.  These email addresses and a phone number to the assembly coordinator is listed on the flyer.  

*Elections Assembly:  hosted by District 8, West Hawaii on November 12 & 13, 2016.   Plan to be there.   It is our last assembly of this panel.  This is a 3 day weekend, so if possible, come enjoy the weekend.  

I look forward to continue to grow in the fellowship.

Chair
It’s only been a few weeks since we got back from The Pacific Region Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly, held in Spokane Washington. Thank you for sending me to attend PRAASA for Area 17.  We will have time later for PRAASA reports.  You can find my report is posted on the Area 17 website.   I’ll also be able t share my PRAASA Experience at the PRAASA Report Back hosted by all three Maui districts. After this assembly I’ll work n the agenda for the May Committee Meeting held in Waianae District 17.  The agenda should be posted in late April. Along with the budget for 2017, there will also be two proposals included in the agenda for the August Budget Assembly.  Thank you Kihei District 11 for hosting this assembly.  Thank you for the opportunity to be of service,  

Coleen A. Area 17 Chair, Panel 65

9:45-10:15
Panel 8: Treatment – Alan  X. Treatment/Special Needs-Accessibilities
A. Consider removing “Special Needs” from Conference Committee on Treatment/Special Needs – Accessibilities’ name and throughout committees’ Composition, Scope and Procedure. Pages 757 – 766
Consider removing verbiage “Special Needs” from Conference Committee on treatment/Special Needs

Mixed opinions and concerns about the attitude of “special” having a negative connotation of “retarded” or disabled. 

One group voted to leave it the same due to those who are physically challenged need to make sure that meeting spaces are accessible to all people no matter what the challenges. If you have special needs, be assured that members of AA will be here to help and support you. Shared experience of one disabled member. 

Group conscience was to remove the wording because some people would be offended, but when it came to spending the money to change it they changed their mind, was there enough people offended that it was necessary…went back and forth.

Comments: I spent some time in Atlanta with special needs and some people were offended by the big banner that said “Special Needs”.

Confused, thought the issue was verbage linked to “treatment” if we remove it who will be making sure that everyone has access to AA.

“Special needs” if it ain’t broke don’t fix it, I love being special needs, we worry to much about offending someone.

There is another committee on accessibility/special needs to look at what is a better word, how do we delineate the “diverse” needs of everyone.

When I got here I was trying to figure out how I was different, it seems we should consider the discussion.

I had to use a walker for 2 months, I found support and kindness in all meetings, special is not an offensive word. Keep it.

After a major motorcycle accident, I had to go up stairs on my bottom, I never thought I was “special” I just wanted to keep doing what I need to do. Keep it the same. 

When I got here I was afraid to read “How it Works”, I have special needs, I cannot say what you need. I use anything to stay sober, everything comes when it comes.

Final Consensus:

Not to consider had more support.

10:30-11:00
Panel 9:  Archives –Lauren  XII. Archives
A. Explore ways to encourage groups to write or update their histories.              Pages 805 – 809
In New York we had a member with 43 years who had a club house, with awesome group history form old timers. To see how our fellowship has grown is amazing.

If we don’t keep history alive we may not grow. 

Area archivist shared her “pitch” that in Hawaii we only have one box of group histories, no old timer histories.

I have 2 years of minutes from my group, what should I do with it? Shred it or what, does anyone care.

Our history in Hawaii is a lot of talk story, maybe we could record a history on our phones. My college is mentioned in the first grapevine that makes me see how rich our history is.

Archives for me has always been important, When I was a lifeguard I used to read old log books of critical rescues 

As a secretary, I take a year of motions made and 2nd and condense them to one document and throw away the rest.

This reminds me of a old timer who told me the history of “Downtown Lunch” group. That group gives me strength and support to stay sober.

Jim wants us to write why our home group is so cool for Myna bird, that’s a good start of group history.

11:05-11:35
Panel 10:  Annual Hawaii Convention – Judy C.  
XIII.  International Convention/Regional Forums
A. Discuss ways to encourage interest in Regional Forums and attract first-time attendees. Pages 811 – 815
Have members who have previously attended a regional forum attend each group in their district and share their personal experience that contributed to their enthusiasm for attending this one.

Make announcements at local meetings during “any aa related events”

Putting on workshops with past attendees to share why going changed them
Save the date fliers
Request other AA events don’t happen on the same weekend 

Talking to members one on one who are involved with service at group level
Groups who can afford, raffle off tickets for airfare/hotel for people that cannot afford to go

Have each district send DCMs.
Keep talking about it
Simplify verbiage on flier
Reaching out to wider fellowship through posting about it in Box 459, area (myna bird, local intergroup/island (Maui Serenity Gazette) with personal stories about enthusiastic/amazing experiences people had
Have alternative/cheaper options available for transportation and lodging (chartering boat or airplane, blocking off campsites)
Share about the free luau that happens Sunday night
Have poster board available with information about it
Comments:
Sponsors to sponsees, announce at the end of every meeting, put on workshops with past attendees, groups may raffle off tickets?? Airfare?? The event is free, connecting with GSO so we don’t lose touch. 

Use your voices! Save the date flyer to each meeting for announcing, grapevine calendar, mynabird ad, district newsletter ads, we have many travel and lodging challenges. 

1985 was the last regional forum, I attended and was able to connect with the chair woman about “don’t cry” on her notes.

In Montana, 1997 or 98 Geographic challenges by early people in sobriety were in the archives, helped us be able to receive and learn to give back.

Steve at GSO gave a history of special forums that have come to Hawaii, This will be our first Pacific Area Forum.

The last forum I attended had an archives section that helped me connect to AA all over the world. You can ask questions to all the staff and got me the information I was looking for. 

Not a lot of people have experience with forums so maybe at the district level we need to bring enthusiasm for this event to share with members and generate interest.

Have people who have attended a forum share at the Budget assembly. 

· 11:40-12:10  Panel 11: DCMs 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10   III. Corrections 
A. Discuss the Corrections Correspondence Service (C.C.S.) Pages 429 – 438
Corrections Correspondence Service

Background information is that in the past there was a shortage of male correspondence participants. Now there is only a shortage of male Spanish speaking correspondence participants. You must use your last name, we qualify in our first letter. Put it on the web-site. 
+  Correspondence Forms to include the Rules of Engagement can be handed out by DCMs to GSRs. GSRs home groups members. Also mailed out.

+Engage members through personal experience...

+DCMs becoming an AA correspondents and Share his or her experience strength and hope as an AA corresponding member encouraging and attracting others to do the same

+Have a local corrections service presence in your district that focuses on CCS

+ Editorials focused on CCS in the Grapevine and Mynah Bird, posting actual letters and featuring stories from current corresponding members and inmates.

+ through a District initiative -the District signs up to be an AA correspondent. Letters are mailed to the district address. The letters' are read at the district meeting, and responded to by a GSR.

Although the background information states that In 2015 there were English-speaking men and women AA members willing to correspond than there are inmates asking for correspondents.  

Our suggestion could support the need as stated in the background information that there are currently two major areas of focus. 

1- we still don't have enough Spanish-speaking male correspondence to answer the need of the Spanish-speaking inmates, so we are actively recruiting volunteers.

2- Also awareness and participation of CCS in Canada is much lower than in the US a major effort is underway to expand CCS in Canada
Comments: You must have literature sent directly to the prison from a business, you cannot personally send literature to a prison.

The sign-up is online and in the pamphlet, each institution is individual 

Are there any other languages available i.e. Filipino etc. No only English and Spanish at this time.

I was sharing that I had been in prison and someone ran up and asked if I would write her grandson, this has been one of the most rewarding experiences as I watch this young man grow, it is a slow and painful process but the mail that inmates get is precious to them. Do it!

If you are willing please do it, it will happen eventually.

Pamphlet is F26 a free pamphlet from GSO

12:15
 Lunch (Finance Committee meets)

1:15-1:45 Panel 12: DCMs 11, 12, 13, 17, Intergroup Chairs and Area Officers  VII. Policy/Admissions - 

Review report from the trustees’ Committee on the General Service Conference regarding Conference observers from other fellowships. Pages 627 – 640

Recommendation: No action is to be taken

Current practice is that AA conference members from other countries are admitted as observers on the condition that they pay their own way, have interpreters, and serve as observers only.



Sharing: Unanimously member felt that it was not OK to let other fellowships in. as a regular AA member, we are not allowed to attend. Maybe continue to screen requests on a case-by-case basis, keeping it to members of AA. There are other ways to do it by accessing website, Literature, etc., 

Sharing information outside of the conference is not an accepted practice even within the conference. Confidentiality is of utmost importance. 

A member was concerned that there could be a general misunderstanding of the purpose of AA, the may effect our principal of singleness of purpose. Financially speaking, will the ACA member replace another AA member from another country; since there are a limited number of visitors allowed? 

Could this practice begin to erode some of the strict adherence to traditions and concepts? 

One member suggested a “trusted spy” that constituted one contact point.

Comments: If we are not allowed to go it would be Ludacris to let others in.

Have a lottery for members who want to go

If it ain’t broke don’t fix it.

Would lead us away from singleness of purpose

If Bill said yes to another fellowship, what’s wrong with them observing.

What is the purpose, (to improve their conference) can’t they get that information from other sources.

There are currently ways to share with other 12 step programs through correspondence, phone conversations and some face-to-face meetings.

The high level of confidentiality disturbs me a little because AA should be transparent

AA is a spiritual program that needs to keep the spiritual transference /act of providence, we need to keep the special change in AA.

Final consensus: 

Majority (80-85%)not in favor of opening the GSC to outside organizations.

1:45 
Proposal from Corrections Committee, Proposal from Mynah Bird Chair
Introducing these proposals to take back to the districts/groups to: 1. Remove Corrections committee references in the area structures and guidelines. They are no longer in use or useful. B. Amend structures and guidelines to duties of the secretary to send minutes to the GSO. 

2:15           DCM Reports (3 minutes) 
District #1 Diamond Head District
Good afternoon everyone Diamond Head district is still doing well, at our last district meeting the over all topic was about being prepared for this assembly. Helping the GSR’s and working with them on what to do and look for. We had one GSR for each subject. All of the groups in the district are doing well no major changes nor problems, we had 6 GSR’s here yesterday including one very new GSR that we bring in from one of the our caravans the groups had no representative and now they do. We will continue to get more participation.  Love and Service, Diamond Head district #1,  Floyd M.
District #2 Honolulu 
Aloha, my name is Ernest, I'm an alcoholic, I serve as the DCM for district II Honolulu district. Not much to report, except we're preparing for our concept workshop in conjunction with district #1 & #10. Our panel speakers are made up of the past delegates. Liz, Linda, Ken and Scottie. Keith one of our past delegates will not be able to make it due to work. We did extend an invite to our current delegate however, she will be in New York for the conference. Our workshop will be on Sunday April 17th at Manoa public library from 1 pm to 5 pm. That's all I have for now, thank you,   E. Santos

District #3 Leeward
Our last District Business Meeting was 3/3/2016.  Since then we met again as a group 3/19/2016 to go over Delegate Agenda Items so that we would all be on the same page and be prepared for the April 2-3 Inform the Delegate Assembly.  Joe V., Alt.DCM, discussed and explained all items brought back from the Committee Meeting February 2016.  Also present was Val, GSR, Sunday Night Promises, Wolf, GSR, 5th Chapter Group, and JoJo, GSR, Intergalactic Space Cadets.  We have continued with our caravaning. In March we have four (4) groups on our caravan agenda.  These visits promote awareness of District III and give the groups our support.  We also continue to announce vacancies at the district level and encourage members to step up to service.  We are also planning a district family day.  Joe V., is presently booking a suitable location.  Finally, we are getting ready to host the Delegate June 25th. 
Jay W.
District #4 Windward 
Currently we have 25 groups. of them we have 12 participating GSRs at our monthly meeting . This weekend (8) eight are present.

Since we last met -

Our district hosted an inform the delegate workday on March 19th at Kailua United Methodist Church. District members were given an opportunity to respond to all the topics.  Hard copies of All background information was available. 

Stand in the light meeting was removed from the meeting schedule.

Hui No Name meets only on Tuesday and Thursday. Rather than Monday to Friday. 

Regarding the Liability insurance for groups at St Christopher's issue: after much footwork done by Mark G (past DCM4) and help from ascot C past delegate, St Christopher's Church agreed to stay status quo which means that groups would not need liability insurance, for now, and meetings will continue to be held at that location. 

Currently the Show up Group is in need of support. 

Upcoming -

Sponsorship Workshop hosted by district 4 on May 7th. Zero cost. Kick off with a Sponsorship Panel followed by lunch, Q&A, take always, then closing with a rootbeer float social. I some flyers left on the back table. Announcement is on the Oahu Intergroup website

Pacific Region Forum activity will be held in the summer months. More will be revealed. 

District 4 will host GSR sharing sessions and workshops for our GSRs, Alternates and interested members. The first will be a sharing session to give us an idea of how I can better serve our GSRs and equip them with basic knowledge using the service Manual, the Group pamphlet and a traditions mediator. Archive challenge is on! Deborah S

District #5 Maui No Ka Oi 

District 5 continues to enjoy good participation.  Our last district meeting was spent distributing the background material and reviewing the questions with the GSRS to be sure they were well prepared to obtain a group conscience from their groups. 
  Our CPC standing committee is active, with participants joining from other districts as well to coordinate efforts.

  Many members of our District attended a traditions workshop in Kihei,  and loved it so much, will be unifying with members of Kihei District to put on a concepts workshop this summer. 

  Praasa report back will be on April 16 in Kihei at the Humpback Whale Sanctuary building.  Delegate report back will be June 18th from 11-2, location to be determined. 

In Service,  Mike S, DCM D5

District #6 Kauai (will email)

District #8 West Hawaii  
District 8 is well at work with all our committees. I am proud of our corrections committee who had a training a while back and both men and women are busy visiting the jail in Hilo. I can’t wait to go myself, I hear it is an experience. Our next district meeting is a group inventory on April 15th. Clean house and make improvements can be made. Thanks Honolulu District #2 for hosting this assembly and thanks to the homestay and transportation people.
District #9 Central Oahu North Shore 
District 9 is not presently experiencing any major problems. We are very fortunate to have a solid core of committed GSRs which allows us to maintain our forward momentum. This also speaks to the maturation of our district. Presently, sobriety among our GSRs ranges from 9mths – 27 years. At our last district meeting we discussed the various ways to be of service at Oahu’s Central Office; 1) in house 2) after hours 3) 12 step list. We asked that this opportunity for service be carried to the groups. Also encouraged GSRs to reminding groups of GSO’s

District #10 Waikiki (type)
District #11 Kihei (email)

District #12 Puna 
District #13 Tri-Island 
Our district has an independent, self-supporting committee to plan for The Crossing, an outreach / information sharing weekend. This time, it was February 26-28 to Lana`i. New this year, two people went over to Lana`I the week before to do some outreach in the general community (hospital, etc.) and let interested people know something about what AA is and does. 

Our District helps pay for the airfare to Area Assemblies for the GSR’s whose Groups don’t have the money to pay it all.  The next Assembly is April 2-3 in Honolulu. We also helped on GSR who asked for help to attend PRAASA. 

We hosted the February 20 2016 Area Committee Meeting which helps DCMS and Area Service Committee Chairs receive information from our Area Delegate about what items are on the agenda for this year’s General Service Conference. 

We are in the early stages of planning our next service event, a service fair dealing with Sponsorship. Time and format are to be determined. 

Our Literature person continues to distribute literature to two medical clinics and a senior center in Lahaina. 

We continue to participate at the monthly Maui Intergroup meeting to share information about Area activities. 

We are expecting to again join with the other two Maui Districts to host our Area Delegate for a Report-Back after the General Service Conference in New York  April 17-23. (Date and location still to be determined.)

PRAASA: 

Our District pays for the DCM to attend PRAASA (Pacific Regional Alcoholics Anonymous Service Assembly.) I was privileged to go to Spokane WA this year, and will have a separate written report back, and the District will participate with Maui’s No Ka Oi and Kihei Districts to present a PRAASA Report Back event, tentatively planned for April 16 in Waikapu (subject to obtaining the Community Center.) The theme of PRAASA was the same as the General Service Conference theme – Our Spiritual Way of Life – Steps, Tradtions, and Concepts. I agree with our Pacific Regional Trustee who said the “unofficial theme” was “The hand of AA.” I heard people share their experiences with having the hand of AA there when they started coming to AA for help with their drinking problem, including positive experiences of having AA Group memebers reach out to them, offer them coffee, make sure they could feel they were welcome at the meeting, and inviting them to get to know other Group members so they could feel a part of the Group. They were invited to help out in service to feel an important part of the Group. Other people shared about being told they had to conform to “rules,” or “get a God,” that they were too young to be alcoholic, or felt ignored by the members of a Group, and so did not feel welcomed – often resulting in going back to active alcoholism for years until being forced back in by their misery. Another person shared about a newcomer hearing people after a meeting talking about another member of the Group, being critical of what that person had shared in the meeting – leading the newcomer to feeling unsafe to share honestly. All reminders to me that I want the hand of AA always to be welcoming and inclusive for all who want help with their drinking problem. It reminds me to take personal inventory, Group inventory, and hopefully District inventory to see what we can do better to keep the doors of AA open to all who want to come in and hopefully stay.  Thank you for letting me be of service. 

Intergroup:

Maui 
Aloha, my name is Michelle G., Central Office Manager, reporting for Maui Intergroup.  I am grateful to be here and humbled to be a part of this amazing experience. The Maui Intergroup is doing well. We recently had our Central Office Bash, which resulted in a great turnout of members on Maui. We are also pleased to see the Maui districts represented at this Assembly! I have met so many people here today and am looking forward to connecting with the fellowship on other islands. Thank you for letting me be of service. Mahalo!

Oahu 
Oahu Intergroup is slowly recovering financially.  At the end of last year, we received a bill from the IRS for delinquent payroll taxes, penalties and interest in the amount of $6,127.  The good news is that, with continued support from our Oahu groups, we have paid off 2014 payroll taxes and have reduced the balanced due to about $3,700.  Once that debt is paid off, we can again restore our Prudent Reserve.  I am happy to report that our shelves are now well stocked with AAWS literature.

There is still need for more volunteers to answer phones and for after-hours phone angels.  Our Central Office Manager would like to have a back-up for each shift in case someone can’t or doesn’t show up.

On March 12, OIG hosted Home Group Day, and a good time was had by all who attended. The theme was “Our Primary Purpose.”  There was a karaoke contest, volleyball, and games for the keiki.  Our next event will be Founders’ Day on June 11 from 7:30 AM to 5 PM.  The theme is “The Family Afterward” and will be another family day full of food, fun, and fellowship.  Bento lunch will be $8 for anyone over 15, $5 for ages 6-15, with children under 6 free.

Oahu Intergroup meets the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 6:30 PM at Palama Settlement.  I want to remind each of the Oahu DCM’s that they are voting members of our body.  Thanks to the Alternate Chair and the Alternate Delegate for joining us, and a special thanks to all the groups for their support-both financially and spiritually.  In love & service,  Linda McD

3:00          Standing Committee Reports followed by Intergroup Reports (3 minutes)
Website 
A "Contact Us" tab has been added to the website to enable users to easily find emails for committee members.
Since the last assembly, there have been 9,141 visits to the website; the Aloha page received the most hits, followed by the IFD assembly page, the calendar page, and the IFD Assembly agenda. Thank you for letting me serve and keep using the website!
Archives 
I received a podcast of a Group History for Knuckleheads. We haven't received anything in this format before but I'm excited for the possibility that this could spark some interesting stuff/interaction with Archives. I forwarded it to Linda and Sue to see if it's appropriate and how the heck to link it up to the Archives page on the website. If this becomes a "thing" we may need to create a folder or separate link for these. I'm excited about it.

Also, since the last Assembly, people have come up to me saying that they are talking to their Districts and/or groups on how to delegate and get information from their homegroups. I hope this excitement translates into action!

Kihei District has contacted me that they are going through all their documentation, files, etc to fish out things that may be helpful for us - Business meeting minutes, committee reports, fliers from event held, etc. I look forward to hearing about their progress.

I tweaked the forms - Group History Form and Longtimer Interview form - to make them one page and a little cleaner looking. I will attach them to this email. They likely won't be available until next Assembly on the website as I just emailed them to Sue tonight. However, the information is the same as the old one so those are still available and great to use. In addition, I sent them to Jim to hopefully be put into the Mynahbird for the Assembly as well - this will be great for the GSRs to doodle on for their downtime at the Assembly. :)

Thank you so much for spreading the word about Archives and I'm getting excited about the movement that is happening. Remember - it's not too late for the Treasurer Hunt Challenge - get your homegroups involved!

Thank you for your patience and tolerance -

Lauren V
Corrections 

Mahalo to the corrections panel for navigating the GSC topics so well. Special thanks to corrections chair of district 11 for fine tuning our proposal to remove the corrections bylaws from our structures and guidelines.

I would appreciate any assistance that would make it possible for me to attend AA meetings in our prison system during visits to assembly's and committee meetings.

I'm very grateful for all of the activity in Hawaii around our corrections work. Eric T
CEC 
Thank you Earnest And Dist. 2 for an outstanding weekend. Hats off to all who volunteered to make up this great weekend of Area 17 service.

As for most committee’s we’ve worked at gathering information to present to the delegate for the upcoming conference.  With that done its back to helping the elder community.  My focus for the remainder of the year will to gather all the information about the beginning of CEC here in Hawaii. And start that push to have CEC become a recognized committee at the conference. 

In service, Jack Gray CEC Chair 
Convention 
Treatment

CPC 
Thank you Honolulu District for a great assembly.

I would like to thank all the GSR's on our committee for the great work on our agenda topic for this assembly, there was great conversation and ideas on the changing of texts and the idea of discontinuing pamphlets that are directly connected to the CPC standing community.

Our CPC committee has been communicating with people with requests for information and pamphlets, also some inquires for presentations.

For anyone that would like a presentation on literature please e-mail me at cpc@area17aa.org. 

One last thing is on Maui, their CPC committee is still doing great work and is a great example of how a standing committee can do great committee work on their island and in their community.   Mahalo.   Tommy G., CPC Chair

PI (email)

Mynabird 
Our committee was aprised of the topics assigned for this weekend’s assembly and provided access to the nackground information regarding them. We also published another issue of the newsletter which focused on reflections of PRAASA.  The Chair’s excellent report was included as well as two articles from a past Pacific Region Trustee who happened to be at the table where I was sitting at the Saturday night banquet in Spokane. I also had the opportunity to attend the Newsletter Roundtable which was informative and energizing. Truly the experience of being your MynahBird Chair has been a marvelous opportunity for unexpected growth and development. Thank you all, Jim D

3:30 
PRAASA Reports followed by Ask it Basket, At the Mic and “What’s on your mind?” Host DCM Announcements                
Adjourn with the Declaration of Unity 
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